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From the Principal 

CONTACT US 
 

ST FRANCIS DE SALES 

Principal - Christine White 

Vice Principal - Angela Faiola 

General Inquiries - 03 8773 6700 

Absence Line - 03 8773 6788 

E. principal@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

 

SFS ADVISORY BOARD 

Chairperson  - Fiona Fowler 

SFS Parents & Friends Association 

President  - Elena Senise 

Vice President  -  Courtney Thursfield 

Treasurer  -  Shivanthi Perera 

Secretary - Raquel Netto & Mandy Admiraal 

E. sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

SFS Maintenance Committee 

Brad Jackson   0400 410 289 

ST KEVINôS PARISH 

Parish Priest:  Fr Desmond Moloney 

Assistant Priest:  Fr Dong Tran 

120 Hallam Road, Hampton Park 3976 

T.  9799 2108 

E.  HamptonPark@cam.org.au 

 

KHARISMA KIDS 

0411 295 273 

 

November 

Mon 25th Swimming Programð RA  MF  

AP  GA  MB  SD  IL  MJ  PP 

Tue 26th Swimming Program -EM  RJ  SR  

JW  AM  IH  CW  CC  AG 

Wed 27th Mini Vinnies Origami Sale 

8.30am outside LS1 & LS3 

Thu 28th Filming for school video 

December 

Sun 1st Mowing Roster  9amð11am 

Mon 2nd Swimming Programð RA  MF  

AP  GA  MB  SD  IL  MJ  PP 

Mon 2nd Tiny Tots afternoon 

Tue 3rd Swimming Program -EM  RJ  SR  

JW  AM  IH  CW  CC  AG 

Tue 3rd School Banking Day 

Fri 6th Assembly at 2.40pm 

Mon 9th Swimming Programð RA  MF 

AP  GA  MB  SD  IL  MJ  PP 

Tue 10th Swimming Program -EM  RJ  SR  

JW  AM  IH  CW  CC  AG 

Tue 10th School Banking Day 

(final for the year) 

Thu 12th Year 6 Graduation Mass at 7pm 

LS3 

Fri 13th P & F Morning Tea with  

mConnect  Bollywood party 

Fri 13th Reports go home 

Mon 16th Year 6 Fun Day at Gumbaya 

Park 

Tue 17th Whole School Orientation 

9.30am 

Wed 18th 9.30am   End of Year Mass 

Wed 18th 11.00am   Christmas Carols 

Wed 18th Last day of Termð 

1.30pm dismissal 
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    AS ONE IN FAITH WE LEARN AND GROW  
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¢ƘŜ {ǘ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ ŘŜ {ŀƭŜǎ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ   

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ-ƳŀƪƛƴƎΦ 

Aiming HIGH ï Reaching for the STARS! 

What does it mean to aim high and reach for the stars?  

Is this in fact possible!!! 

In education terms a school can certainly be aiming high and can actually be 

named as high achieving. This becomes a reality when the mean data for a  

curriculum area shows above the average result. In addition the effect size which 

is the amount of growth since the last time the data was collected shows above 

the average effect or growth in that time period. Using these two measures the 

Catholic Education Office provides us with where we are placed on a scale using 

our NAPLAN data. The data that we are particularly interested in is the two year 

growth for a cohort of students. As the NAPLAN tests occur at Yr 3, Yr 5, Yr 7 

and Yr 9, we are primarily interested in the two year growth between Yr 3 and Yr 

5 and the two year growth between Yr 5 and Yr 7. The Yr 5 to Yr 7 data particu-

larly tells us how we prepare our students for secondary school and beyond.  

It tells us how we are going in the senior grades. While the Yr 3 to 5 data points 

to how well we are going in the junior years. 

School data can fall into four areas: 

¶ High achieving ï Higher than the mean score and high effect/growth over the 

two years. 

¶ Growth ï Lower than the mean score but High effect/growth over the two 

years. 

¶ Cruising ï Higher than the mean score but low effect/growth over the two 

years. 

¶ Needing intervention ï Lower than the mean and low effect/growth over the 

two years. 

 

      Contôd next page é 

ŜũŜŎǘπ

DǊƻǿǘƘ IƛƎƘ ŀŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 

bŜŜŘƛƴƎ ƛƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǝƻƴ /ǊǳƛǎƛƴƎ 

ƳŜŀƴ 
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From the Principal 
 We are delighted by our data: 

 

 

 

 

 

The data is testament to the differentiated program we offer that ensures we match the curriculum to the childôs readiness 

for the next challenge. Overall we get all our children moving along the continuum of learning. We certainly prepare our 

children well for secondary education with a solid foundation to launch from. 

Our student data continues to be strong and our 2019 NAPLAN results shows that our students grow and consolidate their 

learning as they move across the school. In particular the data of our students who move to secondary schools reveals that 

children from SFS go on to be high achieving students with a growth or effect size that is often higher than the mean of 

other schools. Our data, particularly our two year growth data, from Yr 3 to Yr 5 and from Yr 5 to Yr 7 reveals we are a high 

performing school in Writing and Spelling in particular. Our students continue to improve with reading as they go through 

the school from Primary to Secondary. We are getting great growth in Numeracy. Our Grammar results for 2019 seems to 

be at odds with results from previous years. We are delighted to see that as students move on to senior primary years and 

into secondary these results improve in grammar and in fact become high achieving as well. 

It is always important that we continue to review and enhance our learning & teaching strategies so that we are innovative 

and empower our students. Data affirms where we are and what we are doing but it also gives us areas to work on and 

improve. While we are delighted with our writing and spelling results we will be targeting grammar through focus lessons. 

We will have a focus in 2020 on Numeracy in our junior grades. We aim to engage our junior staff in a Numeracy Project. 

In these years it is important not to move to abstract algorithms too early. Young children need to have a strong under-

standing of number and develop good visualisation and mental computation strategies. Research reveals that rote learning 

of facts and steps without proper understanding can hamper the development of mathematical competencies as the child 

moves to senior grades and into secondary school. In the senior years we will target Literacy in 2020 while maintaining our 

strong Numeracy teaching and Learning strategies. 

SFS is certainly aiming HIGH!! Letôs work together to support our students to reach for the STARS! Congratulations to our 

students and teachers. 

Staff News 

I would like to thank Aoife for a wonderful two terms with us as she filled a short term placement when Imogene went on 

Maternity leave. Aoife has very quickly become part of our staff and has been an amazing teacher working with our juniors 

in LS1. Over the weekend Aoife got engaged. We congratulate Aoife and Tomas and wish them the very best for the  

future. Aoife will be moving to St James Gardenvale as a Foundation teacher in 2020. 

I would also like to thank Loredana for stepping into SFS in Term 4 when Claire went on maternity leave. Loredana has 

been working three days each week with our Seniors in LS2. I thank her for all her work with our Seniors at this busy and 

important time of the year. Loredana has been appointed as the Religious Education Advisor for the Catholic Education 

Southern Area Office. We wish her every success in this new role and we may see her working to support our teachers at 

SFS in this new role. 

It is with sadness that I announce that after 7 years at St Francis de Sales, Emily will be taking up a new position at  

Hillcrest Christian College. Emily has been our senior teacher as well as a member of our leadership team as a senior level 

leader in recent years. We thank her for her amazing contribution to the education and wellbeing of our children from camp 

coordinator to space leader, from data analysis to engaging in professional dialogue and curriculum planning. It has been a 

pleasure working with Emily. She has been a great supporter of our school and given generously of her time to school  

improvement. It is now time for Emily to expand her experience at a new school. We wish her the very best for her career. 

Contôd next page é... 

 

/ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ !ǊŜŀ ¸Ǌ о ǘƻ ¸Ǌ р ¸Ǌ р ǘƻ ¸Ǌ т 

wŜŀŘƛƴƎ DǊƻǿǘƘ IƛƎƘ !ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 

²ǊƛǝƴƎ IƛƎƘ !ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ IƛƎƘ !ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 

{ǇŜƭƭƛƴƎ IƛƎƘ !ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ /ǊǳƛǎƛƴƎ 

DǊŀƳƳŀǊ ŀƴŘ tǳƴŎǘǳŀǝƻƴ bŜŜŘƛƴƎ ƛƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǝƻƴ IƛƎƘ !ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 

bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ DǊƻǿǘƘ DǊƻǿǘƘ 
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From the Principal 

Staff News 

We are delighted to announce the appointment of two experienced teachers who will be joining our staff team in 2020. We 

have appointed Tanya Petersen. Tanya comes to us from St Benedictôs Burwood and has over 20 years experience as a 

teacher. Tanya has had many additional responsibilities which have also included being a curriculum coordinator. We are 

also pleased to announce the appointment of Laurelle Young. Laurelle will be moving from St Thomas Apostle Blackburn 

to join our staff. Laurelle is also an experienced teacher with seven years of experience which has also included the role of 

team or level coordinator. We look forward to the various ways Tanya and Laurelle will support and enrich our learning 

environment at St Francis de Sales. 

During 2020 we will also be welcoming back Mavis and Imogene who will be returning to SFS after maternity leave. We 

look forward to the return of these two wonderful teachers. 

 

Appointment of Principal at St Kevinôs 

A message from Fr Desmond Moloney  

ñI am pleased to announce that the new Principal of St Kevinôs School from Term 1, 2020 will 

be Mr Jason Micallef.  I am very grateful to Simon Fitzpatrick, the Regional Consultant, and his 

colleagues in Catholic Education Melbourne, and indeed all members of the Principalship  

Panel responsible for recommending to me.  Jason, who is currently the Principal of St. Maryôs 

School in Hastings, has a familiarity with the local area having taught in nearby parish schools.  

I acknowledge with great gratitude the wonderful leadership of Mrs Anne Marciniak (Acting 

Principal) and Ms Belinda Rowlands (Deputy Principal) and the excellent work of our staff. 

We congratulate Jason and look forward to working with him and the St Kevinôs staff to support 

our parish and both schools.ò  Fr Desmond Moloney 

 

Video Production    

Next Thursday 28
th
 November we will be filming for our school video. We ask that children come 

to school in their summer uniform if they are in LS1 and LS2 and their sport uniform if they are in 

LS3. 

We invite parents to come and be part of the video by joining us for morning gathering and stay-

ing for a cuppa in the community room. If you do not wish your child to participate please let your 

childôs teacher know and ensure your Care Monkey eform is complete by Monday. 

The video will be completed ready to launch as part of our 10
th
 Anniversary celebrations in 2020. 

Christine White 

Principal 
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Office News 

DATES FOR MOWING ROSTERð 2019/2020 ROSTER. 

Brad Jacksonð0400  410  289.   

REMEMBER TO SIGN THE ATTENDANCE SHEET ON THE DAY 

 Dec  9amð11am  Sunday 1st 

   9amð11am  Saturday 14th 

 Jan 2020 9amð11am  Saturday 18th Term holiday 

 Feb 2020 1pmð3pm  Sunday 2nd 

   9amð11am  Saturday 15th 

MOWING ROSTER Sunday, December 1st 9am  -  11am 

Nitharshan Gunaretnam Mandy Admiraal Clifford Karghoo 

Mahesh Balakrishnan Diego Silva Acevedo Shaun Witherden 

Sharon Perera Ashley Vella Melissa Turner 

Janath Nissanka Sanal Elemblan Mark Harrison 

Jason McGrath   

IMPORTANT DATES 

2020 January 

Sat 18 9amð11am  Mowing Roster 

Mon 27th Australia Day Public Holiday 

Tue 28th Staff return  

Wed 29th Years 1ð6 students commence 

Thu 30th Foundation students commence 

Fri 31st 6pm   School Picnic 

2020 February 

Sun 2nd 1pmð3pm  Mowing Roster 

10/11/12 Year 5 / 6 Camp 

Wed 26th Ash WednesdayðMass 

2020 March 

Mon 9th Public HolidayðLabour Day 

Please let us know  

if you will not be returning to SFS in 2020. 

It is important that you put in writing and email the  

office your intentions as soon as possible.   

 

Please send your email to: 

principal@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

 

This is important so that when groups are organised 

we do not include your childôs name, so as not to affect 

other children who have requested them in their learn-

ing space. 

 

At this stage, we have a number of new children from 

Years 1ð6 moving to our school in 2020. 

 

We continue to receive requests for places and do not 

want to deny a child a place if we have a vacancy. 

 

Your support is greatly appreciated to help us in our 

preparation for 2020. 
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bŜǿ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǇǇ 

Apple Store: 
 https://apps.apple.com/us/app/st-francis-de-sales-lynbrook/id963626903?ls=1  

Google Play: 

 https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.fraynework.vcsws.sfslynbrook.          
 

4ÈÅ ÕÓÅÒÎÁÍÅ ÉÓ ÓÆÓÌÙÎÂÒÏÏË ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÓ×ÏÒÄ ÉÓ ÓÆÓÃÏÍÍ 
 

aƻōƛƭŜ tƘƻƴŜ tƻƭƛŎȅ ŀƴŘ {ƳŀǊǘ 5ŜǾƛŎŜǎ 

hǳǊ {ǘ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ ŘŜ {ŀƭŜǎ aƻōƛƭŜ tƘƻƴŜ tƻƭƛŎȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ hŶŎŜΦ ²Ŝ ǳƴŘŜǊπ

ǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǘ ǝƳŜǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ǿŀƭƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƛƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ 

ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎΦ  

¢ƘŜ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴǎ ǿŀȅǎ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

ƘƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŜȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴǎΣ ŎŀƳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎƻǎΦ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǊŀǝŬŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ .ƻŀǊŘΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ Ƴƻπ

ōƛƭŜ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀƴ Ψ!ǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ŀ aƻōƛƭŜ tƘƻƴŜΦΩ ¢ƘŜȅ 

Ƴǳǎǘ ŀƎǊŜŜ ǘƻ ŀōƛŘŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻŘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ƘŀƴŘƛƴƎ 

ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ǎǿƛǘŎƘŜŘ ƻũ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ ƛǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ ²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇπ

ǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũΣ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ŀ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀǘ {ǘ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ ŘŜ {ŀƭŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘǎ 

ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ 

Office News 

Tiny Tots afternoon 
Monday, 2nd December 

These afternoons are loaded with heaps of fun! 

We have games like: 

§ A big scavenger hunt 

§ Pin the tail on the donkey 

§ Simon says 

§ Singing 

§ Red light, Green light 

§ And many more 
 
Weõve had so much fun with the tiny tots so far, special thanks to Mila for coming to HEAPS of our 
afternoons. 

For our next few weeks we will be leading up to Christmas with heaps of fun things planned. 

We hope to see you soon!    

 

Year 3 / 4 Pastoral Care Action Team 

https://apps.apple.com/us/app/st-francis-de-sales-lynbrook/id963626903?ls=1
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.fraynework.vcsws.sfslynbrook
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Education in faith 
Encompassing: Prayer, Liturgy, Sacraments, Icons/Symbols 

Ψ+ÖÙËȮɯÙÌÔÌÔÉÌÙɯÔÌɯÞÏÌÕɯàÖÜɯÊÖÔÌɯÐÕÛÖɯàÖÜÙɯÒÐÕÎËÖÔȭɀ 
+ÜÒÌɯƖƗȯɯƗƙɬƘƗ 

Associated with Jesusô passion, this coming weekôs Gospel brings us to the scene of the crucifixion. Jesus, on 
his own cross, is flanked by thieves on either side. One of the thieves jeers and taunts Jesus calling him a king 
and wondering why a king cannot save himself and them as well. Jesus responds telling the thief that his royalty 
is not like that of earthly kingdoms. He has no material wealth or armies. The second thief asks Jesus to remem-
ber him when he comes into his kingdom. We know today that he is with Jesus in heaven. 

Todayôs children are not considered outcasts, but if you ask most children, theyôll tell you they donôt think adults 
really value their opinion. Jesus always reached out to the people that society generally found unimportant and 
that is a good thing for us to remember as parents. Even while he hung on the cross, Jesus preached the Good 
News to the criminals hanging with him. Sometimes we find ourselves living, witnessing, and teaching the Gospel 
message to our children even when the majority view is different. Jesusô words in this weekôs Gospel give us the 
courage to share our faith with our children even when society doesnôt count their input for much and even when 
the Gospel message is not the majority viewpoint. 

This week, share ideas with one another about what a king is. What does a king do? What might his responsibili-
ties be? How would a king care for his people? Consider the ideas shared by your family and see how they fit the 
image of Jesus as King. How are they different?   

Trusting in His care! 

Elisabetta Micallef 
 

Religious Education Leader (REL) 
emicallef@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 
 

Year 6 Graduation 
 

On Thursday 12th December the Year 6 children will gather at 7.00pm in 
Learning Space 3 for their Graduation Mass.   
 

This is a time for them to gather and celebrate the time spent as part of the 
St. Francis de Sales School community and all that lies before them as they 
move into Secondary schooling.  
 

We look forward to sharing this mass with ALL students in Year 6 who will be moving on to secondary schools 
next year. We celebrate with our Parish and our Parish community prays for their success in their transition to 
secondary school and gives them their blessing. 
 

Following the Mass a light supper will be provided to celebrate our 2019 Graduates. 
 

End of Year School Mass 

On Wednesday 18th December, we will gather for the End of Year School mass in Learning Space 3. This 
mass will begin at 9:30am and will give us the opportunity to celebrate and give thanks for all  that we have 
shared throughout the year. 

Carols 

Following Mass on Wednesday 18th December, we will then gather for our yearly Carols. 
This will commence at 11.00am in Learning Space 3, where the children will tell and sing the 
óThe Birth of Jesusô.  

School then finishes at 1.30pm.  

(ÛɯÐÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÐÔÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯàÌÈÙɯÞÏÌÙÌɯÞÌɯÕÌÌËɯÒÌÌ×ɯÈÕɯÌàÌɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÊÈÓÌÕËÈÙȮɯ 

ÈÚɯÛÏÌÙÌɯÐÚɯÚÖɯÔÜÊÏɯÏÈ××ÌÕÐÕÎɯÈÕËɯÈÚɯÜÚÜÈÓɯÞÌɯÍÌÌÓȮɯÚÖɯÓÐŲÓÌɯÛÐÔÌɯÛÖɯËÖɯÐÛɯÈÓÓɯÐÕȭɯ 

/ÓÌÈÚÌɯÔÈÙÒɯÛÏÌÚÌɯÒÌàɯËÈÛÌÚɯÈÕËɯÑÖÐÕɯÞÐÛÏɯÜÚɯÞÏÌÙÌÝÌÙɯ×ÖÚÚÐÉÓÌȭ 

ά¢ƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ 

ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ς ǘƻ ōŜ I!tt¸Φ LǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ 

ƳŀǧŜǊǎΦέ 

mailto:emicallef@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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Year 5 / 6 Social Justime TeamñMini Vinnies 

Christmas Appeal 
 

This year the Mini Vinnies are organising the Christmas Appeal to assist the Hampton Park St 
Vincent de Paul Conference. We are asking each child to bring in an item for their home group 
hamper. Children will be given a tag on Monday or Tuesday with the item they need to bring 
listed. 
 
We will also have the Christmas Trees up in the hallway and LS3 with tags that have childrenõs 
age and sex listed. Students are not to take a tag. They must have a parent or adult with them 
to collect tags. They can then purchase a gift, wrap it and put the tag back on the gift which 
is placed back under the Christmas tree. 
 
Donõt forget this year students will be given points for their Houses for the hamper items and 
presents they donate. These points will go towards the St Francis de Sales Community Spirit 
Award. 
 
Giuliana & Mini Vinnies 
 

 
 
LS1 JUNIORS ORIGAMI STALL 

 
 
 
 

The Juniors from LS1 learnt how to make origami during writing clinics.  
Stanford, Ashton, Aidan N, Denis, Lucas N, Joshua and Advait have made many origami items 
such as: 

 
Boats,   ninja stars,   paper cups,   claws,   paper planes,   reindeer,  frogs 

There will be a stall that will run on Wednesday 27 November at 8.30am in front of LS1 and 
LS3.  
Items will be on sale for a donation of 50 cents.  
The boys would then like to donate this money to the Mini Vinnies Christmas Appeal.  



122 Paterson Drive, Lynbrook  3975   T 03 8773 6700    E principal@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au   W www.sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

Learning and Teaching 
Encompassing: Student Outcomes, Policy, Assessment, Reporting, Principles and Pedagogy.  

P. E. NEWS 

Parents please see below the remainder of the swimming timetable and details of any special  

lessons. Parents are welcome to attend swimming lessons to observe but a reminder if you want to 

assist in change rooms please ensure you have a Working with Children Check which has been giv-

en to the School Office. 

 

Students will need to wear their bathers under their sports uniform, bring a towel, thongs and under-

wear to change into after the lesson. 

 

Monday Dates:         

November 25
th
  Assessment Lesson

 

December 2
nd  

Water Safety Lesson ï  

All students will need to bring in a plastic bag a top and pants/shorts that they 

can wear in the water. Squad groups if you could also bring an old pair of shoes 

you could wear in the water. 

December 9
th
  Last Lesson ï Fun Day      

 

Session 1 - 12.00 ï 12.45 LS1 Seniors 

Session 2 - 12.45 ï 1.00 LS3 Seniors 

Session 3 - 1.30 ï 2.15 LS1 Juniors 

 

 

Tuesday Dates:          

November 26
th 

 Assessment Lesson 

December: 3
rd
  Water Safety Lesson ï All students will need to bring in a plastic bag a top and 

pants/shorts that they can wear in the water. Squad groups if you could also 

bring an old pair of shoes you could wear in the water.) 

December 10
th 

 Last Lesson ï Fun Day 

 

Session 1 - 12.00 ï 12.45 LS2 Junior 

Session 2 - 12.45 ï 1.00  LS3 Juniors 

Session 3 - 1.30 ï 2.15 LS2 Seniors 

Grade 3/4 students are currently completing the Summer Interschool Sports Rotations. This is so 
that when Grade 5s have to pick their sport for next year, they will be familiar with the sports.  
 
Grade 5s are currently choosing their sport for next year and as has been the custom they will get 
first preference with their sports choice as Grade 6s for next year. 
 
Giuliana & Lulli 
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Student Well-Being 
Encompassing: Student Engagement, Student Connectedness, Classroom Climate, Inclusion and Prevention to Intervention. 

mConnect with Wellsprings for women   

We are going to be having an end of year Christmas morning tea on Friday 

13
th
 December from 9.30am until 11am. The P and F are having their 

morning cuppa at 9am, so please feel free to stay on and join in the fun. All 

parents are welcome to attend. We ask that everyone please bring a plate 

of food to share. We have a volunteer from Wellsprings for women who will 

be demonstrating some Bollywood dancing. So come along, letôs celebrate the end of the year, have 

something to eat and try some Bollywood dancing. Invites will be sent out soon. If you would like to 

attend please rsvp to rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au.  

Please see the attached flier for more information. 

 

BeYou 

BeYou is a framework for educators to use to help promote positive mental health. 

This weekôs fact sheet from the BeYou website is all about transitioning. It is such a busy time of the 

year and many of our children are looking ahead to next year with either starting secondary school or 

moving from kinder to Foundation at school. It is a very exciting time but it can also be very difficult 

for some children. 

 

Transitions are defined quite simply as change 
 
They are a period where we must adapt to new circumstances, expectations, people, environments 
or routines. Whether big or small, transitions are a significant part in children and young peopleôs 
lives, as well as the learning community. 
Children and young people may also experience transitions in their home life ï for example, moving 
house, going on holiday, the birth of a sibling, family separations and bereavements. 
 
Transition is not just about the ýrst day ï itôs a process that happens over time. 
 
It begins as families and educational settings start to prepare during the previous year, or even earli-
er. It continues as children and young people experience their first days, weeks and months in their 
new environment.  
 
Transition from home and between education settings involves various key changes for children, 
young people and families, including: 
 
¶ the physical environment (for example, the size of the outdoor areas, buildings, the location and 
types of toilets, the number of other children, young people and educators) 
 

¶ rules and procedures (for example, more structured times for attending class, eating and going to 
the toilet, rules for different places and times such as the classroom and recess) 
 

¶ relationships (for example, meeting new children, young people and adults, responding to stu-
dents of different ages, leaving established relationships with educators, getting to know a range of 
educators for different subjects) 
 
¶ learning (for example, more formal learning experiences, structured times and set tasks, increas-
ing independence and responsibility). 

mailto:rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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Student Well-Being 
Encompassing: Student Engagement, Student Connectedness, Classroom Climate, Inclusion and Prevention to Intervention. 

Seasons for Growth 

What does it do? Seasons for Growth aims to strengthen the social and emo-

tional wellbeing of children and young people who are dealing with significant 

life changes by: Å Exploring the impact of the change and loss on everyday 

life Å Learning new ways to respond to these changes Who is it for? Anyone 

who is living with the effects of change and loss. Many factors can cause 

change such as: Å Friends can come and go Å Loss of someone or something 

you love Å Parents and families separate Å Moving to a new place Å Impact of 

illness Å Family work-life changes Change affects everyone differently, as does grief. Itôs the impact of the 

change, not the event itself that Seasons for Growth focuses on. We suggest that anyone affected by be-

reavement wait 6-12 months before participating in a Seasons for Growth program. 

I will be retraining as a Seasonôs for growth companion next week, and we will be offering the program to chil-

dren in term 1 next year. Please contact me at school rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au if you feel that 

your child would benefit from being involved in this program.  

Rachel Lenko 

Student Wellbeing Leader 

mailto:rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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Parents and Friends Association 
sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

pfavicepresident@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

pfasecretary@sfslnbrook.catholic.edu.au 

P&F Committee 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ tϧC !Da ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ нлнлΩǎ tϧC ŜȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΥ 
 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ   9ƭŜƴŀ {ŜƴƛǎŜ 
±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ   /ƻǳǊǘƴŜȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŬŜƭŘ 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊǎΥ   {ƘƛǾŀƴǘƘƛ tŜǊŜǊŀ ϧ aŀƴŘȅ !ŘƳƛǊŀŀƭ 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊƛŜǎΥ   wŀǉǳŜƭ bŜǧƻ ϧ [ƻǳǊŘŜǎ LŀǇŜ 

 

²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΧΦIh²9±9w ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŘŜŀǊƭȅ ƭƻǾŜ ahw9 ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  !ƭƭ 
ǘƘƻǎŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ς ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ȅƻǳΗΗ  bŜǿ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ κ ŎŀǊπ
ŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ κ ǇǊŜǇǇƛŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ƛƴ нлнл ς ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ȅƻǳΗΗ  /ǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ κ ŎŀǊŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭπ

ǿŀȅǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŜŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ tϧC ƛǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ς ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ȅƻǳΗΗ   
!ƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ŎŀǊŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΧΦΦ²9 ²!b¢ ¸h¦ΗΗΗΗΗ 

 

²Ŝ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ƭƛŦŜ ƎŜǘǎ ōǳǎȅΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳƛǘ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŜȄπ
ǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŀǘ ŜŀŎƘ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  ¸ƻǳ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΣ ƛƴ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ŎŀǇŀŎƛǘȅ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƛƳǇƭŜΦ  aŀƴȅ 
ƘŀƴŘǎ ƳŀƪŜ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǿƻǊƪΦ    ²Ƙŀǘ ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƳƛȄ ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊŜǎƘ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎπ

ǝǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ   
 

²ƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ tϧC ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŜƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǳǎŀƴŘǎ ƻŦ ŘƻƭƭŀǊǎ ƛǘ ƎŜǘǎ ŜŀŎƘ 
ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Ŧǳƴ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜũƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŀǿŜπ
ǎƻƳŜ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ Ŧǳƴ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎΣ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŦŜǎǝǾƛǝŜǎΣ ƛŎȅ ǇƻƭŜ κ ŎƘƛǇǎ 
CǊƛŘŀȅ ŜǘŎΦ  {ƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ōǳƴŎƘ ƻŦ 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ς Ƨǳǎǘ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳΗ  ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ŀǎ ǿŜ 
ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ Ǝƻŀƭ ƻŦ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ tϧC ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ 
ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƳƻǾŜ ƻƴǘƻ 
ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƭƭ 

ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ōŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜȄǘ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΦ 


